NATIONAL PARK AUTHORITY
(Extraordinary Meeting)
21st September 2011
Present:
Councillor JA Brinsden (Chairman)

Mrs G Hayward and Mr R Howells; Councillors JS Allen-Mirehouse, ML Evans, HM George, SL Hancock, M James, PJ Morgan, WL Raymond and M Williams.

[Councillor RR Evans and Mr EA Sangster arrived during consideration of report 51/11 on Realising the potential of Pre-application discussions (Minute 3 refers), and Councillor RN Hancock arrived during consideration of the final item Presentation on Atlantic Array Offshore Wind Farm Development (Minute 4 refers)]
 (NPA Offices, Llanion Park, Pembroke Dock: 10.00a.m. – 10.25am)

1.
Apologies

Apologies for absence were received from Mrs F Lanc, Ms C Gwyther, Mr D Ellis; Councillors RM Lewis and RN Hancock
2.
ISA260 Report: Communication Concerning Financial Statements to those Charged with Governance
The Chairman welcomed Mr John Dwight from the Wales Audit Office who presented the above mentioned report.  He explained that the draft accounts had been presented to the Authority in June, and following a period of public inspection were considered by the Audit and Corporate Services Review Committee on the 3rd August 2011.  After his presentation, he would ask the Chairman to sign the accounts on behalf of the Authority and they would subsequently be signed by the Appointed Auditor.  In future he hoped that timing would also allow this report to be considered by the Audit and Corporate Services Review Committee before being considered by the Authority.

Mr Dwight explained that the Auditor did not try to obtain absolute assurance that the financial statements were correctly stated, but adopted the concept of materiality. He noted that the Appointed Auditor intended to issue an unqualified audit report on the financial statements, once the Final letter of Representation had been signed by the Chairman.
With regard to the 2010-11 financial statements, Mr Dwight reported that there were no uncorrected misstatements and the Authority’s audited year-end funds and reserves funds were as reported in the draft financial statements.  There had, however, been a few corrected misstatements which had been identified, and these were set out in Appendix 3 of the Report.  He also reported that they had no concerns about the qualitative aspect of the Authority’s practices and financial reporting, did not encounter any significant difficulties during the audit and there were no significant matters discussed and corresponded upon with management which had to be reported.  However there were two other matters significant to the oversight of the financial reporting process, relating to the need to review the Authority’s fixed asset register and the need to advise the Authority’s Actuary of any additional pension costs arising from the agreement of an early retirement.  Finally the Auditor had not identified any material weakness in the Authority’s internal controls.  Mr Dwight thanked the Finance Manager and his team for their help in carrying out the audit.

Members also complimented the Finance Team on their work and thanked the Auditor for a positive report.

It was RESOLVED that the ISA260 Report from the Wales Audit Office be accepted.  The Chairman then proceeded to sign the Statement of Accounts 2010/11.
3.
Welsh Government Consultation – Realising the Potential of Pre-Application Discussions

The Head of Development Management reported that the above mentioned consultation highlighted the benefits that pre-application advice could offer, and provided guidance on how to introduce or improve on pre-application services across Wales.  The report highlighted five key principles, set out in the guidance, which local planning authorities should adopt and also provided a brief description of some of the processes and tools that could be used for pre-application discussions.  It also provided information on the actions that local planning authorities and developers could take to maximise the benefit of pre-application enquiries.
Members were reminded that the Authority had been offering a pre-application service for several years, a process which had been strengthened and formalised more recently with a pro-forma for submissions being provided and all enquiries being recorded.  In the light of this experience, responses had been provided to ten questions on which the Welsh Government had requested feedback and this was appended to the report.  
Considering the responses to the questions, Members agreed that in general they should not be involved at the pre-application stage as this could be prejudicial (Question 6), however they noted that their involvement as a group in organised discussions following, for example, a presentation on a major application, had in the past been helpful.  The Head of Development Management acknowledged their point and agreed to amend her response to take this on board.  They also considered that the case studies illustrating current practice to be provided in response to Question 9 should include both large and small schemes and the Officer assured them that this was her intention.
Asking whether there it was proposed to amend the Authority’s current practice in response to the guidance, the Head of Development Management responded that it was intended to bring a comprehensive report on the current system and proposals for its improvement to the December meeting of the Authority.

It was RESOLVED that the responses to the Welsh Government’s questions set out in Appendix B to the report be endorsed, subject to the amendment to Question 6 agreed at the meeting.

4.
Presentation on Atlantic Array Offshore Wind Farm Development
The Chairman reminded those Members who were County Councillors that they had been invited to a presentation by RWE npower Renewables regarding the Atlantic Array offshore wind farm planned for the outer Bristol Channel; presentations would take place in Tenby and Pembroke Dock on 28 and 29 September 2011 respectively.  The County Council had kindly agreed that Appointed Members of the Authority could also attend these presentations, and agreement was therefore sought for this to be an authorised duty for those Members.
It was RESOLVED that Appointed Members of the National Park Authority be authorised to attend the presentations on the Atlantic Array Offshore Wind Farm Development in Tenby and Pembroke Dock on 28th and 29th September 2011.

____________________________________________________________________
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